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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/Balbardie/

April 2016
Dear Parent / Carer,

Last term was an extremely busy term with significant events having taken place in our school calendar.  We had two very successful P6 performances of “The Rocky Monster Show” and very high turnout of parents for parents’ consultations before the break.  In addition, there have been many exciting learning experiences taking place in school and on educational visits.  Next term is also an extremely busy term and we look forward to continuing to involve you in the work and efforts of our children.

As always, if at any point you have a question, query or worry, please do not hesitate to contact me at school or through email at greg.welsh@westlothian.org.uk
Greg Welsh (Head Teacher)
Online Safety

A reminder that there is useful information for parents on our school blog relating to online safety.  Given recent concerns, please see the information below on an app that you may find beneficial:

Selfie Cop is an app that can be installed on the phones/tablets of children (targeted at 8-13 year olds) and their parents to help children learn to think more about images they share.  Every time the camera is activated on the phone/tablet, SelfieCop pops up and asks the child if they are sure about sharing this image - the image will also be available for the parent carer to view.  The app is installed with the child's awareness and permission - it's not about spying on their activity, it's about trying to instil good habits around thinking twice before sharing images.
Parent Helpers
We are extremely grateful to the number of parents who volunteer to accompany our children on excursions or work on projects in school.  As part of our Child Protection Procedures, I would like to remind any future volunteers that the use of your own camera equipment (including mobile phones) is not permitted.  I am sure that you will appreciate the need for this as you continue to help the school.
School Uniform
A reminder that following consultation with all of our school community last year, our school dress code is as follows:
· All pupils should wear black or grey trousers/skirt with black shoes/trainers.
· The school burgundy sweatshirt / cardigan with a gold or white polo shirt.
· Pupils in P7 should wear a shirt and tie, and an alternative P7 v-neck sweatshirt is available if desired.
· Pupils in P1-P6 may also wish to wear shirt and tie as their school uniform.
P7 – Blazer Fittings (Bathgate Academy)
Blazer fittings will be held at Bathgate Academy on Wed, 18th and Thurs, 19th May from 6.00pm to 7.30pm both nights. 

Drinks in School
It is important that children stay hydrated during the course of the school day and we encourage our children to bring in bottles of water to drink throughout the day.  Please note that only STILL water should be brought for drinking during class time.

Election Information
I have outlined below information regarding the use of the school hall as a polling station on Thursday, 5th May.

· School remains open to pupils

· Gym hall will be utilised for polling

· Access for voters is via Athol Terrace then into the gym hall via fire escape doors – ie, access is straight into hall and not via any part of the newer extension.

· Doors leading from gym hall into school will be locked with no access to other parts of the extension or main body of the school for voters.

· Dining hall is not affected and will operate as normal.

· Appropriate signage will be posted at all other entrances into the school to indicate that there is no access for voters and that access for voters is via Athol Terrace only.

· Temporary steel fencing will be erected to segregate playground at back of school from area where voters will enter school site, eg a small area between the gate and fire escape doors into gym hall.

· There will be a disabled voter bay available in the segregated area.

DIARY DATES – APRIL

11th

Pupils and staff return to school

22nd

Big Balbardie Blether – review of the House System

25th - 29th
P7 Residential Trip to Oban


29th

P2 Show (separate letter issued to ALL P2 parents)

2nd May
HOLIDAY


3RD May
Inservice Day for staff (Pupil Holiday)

